
Appendix B 
 
Extract from Minutes of the Execuive meeting, 15th October 2014  
 
 
73  PUBLIC TOILET PROVISION 

 
Report ES14085 
 
It was proposed to close Penge High Street public toilet and introduce the 
Community Toilet Scheme (CTS) at three locations in the town. 
 
Before considering the recommendations, Members agreed to defer the report 
to the Executive’s next meeting on 26th November 2014. The outcome of a 28 
day period of targeted consultation could then be considered by Members. 
Consultation was initiated by displaying a formal notice affixed to the door of 
the public toilet and this was undertaken on 15th October 2014.  
 
The three proposed CTS providers, as recorded in Report ES14085, were 
members of the Open London scheme and would accordingly provide public 
toilet facilities free of charge. Since publication of the report, Weatherspoon’s 
had withdrawn their participation and a third CTS location was therefore 
sought. Any replacement CTS provider who was not an Open Door member 
would be paid up to £1,000 per annum by L B Bromley (plus VAT) depending 
on facilities available.   
 
RESOLVED that consideration of Report ES14085 and its 
recommendations be deferred to the Executive’s next meeting on 26th 
November 2014. 
 


